The regular meeting for the month of April of the Marion Township Supervisors was called to order on Monday, April 12, 2021, at 4:00 p.m., at the municipal building. Supervisors Dean Davis and Thomas George were present and Alan Dambach joined by zoom. Also present were Chris Reese, Michael Pszenny, Marilyn Zona, Tom Thompson, Jeremy Rice, Roy Raida, Amanda Peterson and Barb Blinn.

Dean Davis motioned to approve and adopt the minutes of the March 8, 2021 meeting, Alan Dambach seconded. TGAYE DDAYE ADAYE

WATER: Jeremy Rice reported to the Board that the Honeywell Office meter has not been replaced with Beacon. The hand held locator and tablet has been purchased for the GIS system. Jeremy Rice reported to the Supervisors that the tank overflowed on April 3<sup>rd</sup>. The valve was malfunctioning. Andrew from HCS worked with Jeremy to clean up the valve but he recommended it be replaced. Tom Thompson, Township engineer will look at the valve and YMCA Camp meter pit on April 22<sup>nd</sup> and advise the Supervisors. The Township needs an emergency contact number for North Sewickley Authority.

SEWAGE: No report

ROADS: Road Inspection has been set for April 22, 2021. Alan Dambach motioned to accept the quote of \$75.00/hour from Blinn Brothers for mowing the roads, Dean Davis seconded. TGAYE ADAYE DDAYE ENGINEER: No report.

POLICE: The Police Report for the month of March, 2021 was submitted and approved as follows: Total hours worked: 347 hours, Total Calls: 41, Mutual aid: 4, New Sewickley: 10 calls. The new car is in operation. The Township will advertise for bids for the old police car.

PLANNING COMMISSION: Roy Raida discussed with the Supervisors the solar ordinance that the Planning Commission was working on. The Supervisors have not yet advertised the ordinance for adoption. The Supervisor will place a notice in the township newsletter that the Planning Commission is looking for a member.

ZONING: Building permits issued in the month of March – Great Southern – storage building

SOLICITOR: Attorney Reese advised the Board that the Senate has passed Senate bill 191 concerning building laws for historic barns. The House has not moved on their bill for the same thing. The Supervisors will continue to wait for a resolution.

The Secretary will check into pricing on having the Township Ordinances and agreements codified. Trash Day is May 22, 2021.

The Supervisors are considering having Community Day in August. They will ask in the newsletter for someone to chair the event.

Alan Dambach motioned to pay the bills, Dean Davis seconded. Roll Call: Mr. Davis – yes Mr. Dambach – yes Mr. George- yes

Dean Davis motioned to sign the Return of Uncollected Real Estate Taxes, Alan Dambach seconded. TGAYE DDAYE ADAYE

Alan Dambach motioned to adjourn, Dean Davis seconded. DDAYE TGAYE ADAYE